Walden Woods 

   Board of Directors Meeting                                                                                                                     
November 17, 2010
Present:  Marian Farley, Warren Johnson, Brian Onessimo, Margy Schuck, Tom Schuck,   
                 Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, John Webber, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property
                 Management
Absent:    Ashley Doll, Jay Malave
Call to Order  

The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm by Barry Towers, President.
Approval of Minutes  

The minutes from the October 27, 2010 meeting were accepted as circulated
Financial Report
On target.
The reserves budget has a balance of $87,000.
Property Manager Report
Pond dredging-44 cubic yards need to be removed from the small pond by the pool.  The area has been defined and staked for the vendors to proceed with estimates. A vendor selection will take place after all the bids are in. Russo Landscaping will provide an estimate for surrounding landscaping.
Meeting House irrigation-the bids are all within the same range.  A decision was deferred until spring 2011.

Storm basin cleaning-the cleaning will be done in November at a cost of $80. per basin by 

Pye, Inc.  The Property Manager will discuss a multi year contract at a reduced cost with the vendor.

Tree on Town property-the trees will be removed in December by the Town of Windsor and will be replaced in the spring.
Pool rules- Elite Property Management will develop a new sign for next year.

Committee Reports

Environmental
The next meeting will be on Saturday November 20 at 12 Scarlet Lane. All homeowners are welcome. 

There are no signs of any beavers. The wire around the trees will remain to deter any beavers that may appear.
Meeting House

The committee has a new member, Deb Giampolo.  It is still in need of members.  The committee chairperson suggested that it may be necessary to suspend rentals if the committee continues to have so few volunteers.
Welcome

Two renters were visited at Country Walk and one owner in Woodmoor Council.  The committee continues to need more volunteers because of the large number of new owners expected, especially at Country Walk.  The committee is looking into different ways to operate, including conducting group welcome and orientation rather than single visits.  
Elite Property Management may be of assistance in developing a more streamlined system.
Standards

There were 2 AAIs submitted, one for replacement of a garage door and the other for a storm door.
Social
The committee has a new member, Allana Herrick.
Calendars will arrive in early December and homeowners will be notified.  They will cost $15.  

The holiday parties are on the week-end of December 4 and 5.
Communications

The committee has a new member, Christine Looby.  The next newsletter will be published in the next few days. 
Old Business

Maintenance building-the homeowners voted to eliminate the construction of the building and a parking lot.  Barry Towers will submit an application to the Town of Windsor to amend the original site plan. CWD will provide a letter to support the application.
The Chairman reported that the developer would be willing to install a parking lot if we approve, however, the community voted against the parking lot along with the maintenance building. The Directors representing the Townhomes and Duplex Councils voiced concern over lack of parking for their areas, and suggested a small parking lot that would be consistent with the rest of the parking lots in Country Walk.  The Board approved under that condition.
Observation deck-the Environmental Committee reports that a barrier will need to be installed when the carp are introduced to Big Walden Pond.  This is a separate issue from the installation of a deck.

Ruth Johnson from Ivy Lane asked the Board to reconsider the installation of the deck because she deems it to be an unsafe area as it stands now.  In addition, it is an eyesore.  At some point in time, the area will need to be addressed and the Conservancy will be responsible for all the costs.  

It is apparent that the actual costs are unknown and the Board is reluctant to pursue the issue, especially since the developer is not willing to enter into a contract.  The President will pursue this and the escalating cost with the developer.
New Business
Budget-a request was made to consider hiring a lifeguard for the pool next year.  This would require an increase in the budget or use of reserves. It was decided that the lifeguard issue should be discussed next year.  The Board adapted the budget as originally proposed.
Homeowners’ Forum

Joe Sikora of Pierce Blvd. suggested that if we do hire a lifeguard that he or she be able to manage unruly individuals.
Bob Ellis of Morning Glory Court reported that the tennis court by the pool does not have a secure security system. It will be closed at the end of the month and the system will addressed in the spring. He also reminded homeowners that they are welcome to volunteer for the Board at the annual meeting.

Peter DeBisshop  from On the Green commented that the Board is elected to represent the homeowners and he feels that surveys may not necessary.

Beth Goulet of Last Leaf Circle commented that fewer AAIs are being submitted because some homeowners are making changes without going through the process.  She questioned if the Standards Committee is following up on violations. The President commented that violations are very difficult to police and homeowners need to report any that occur. Ruth Johnson of Ivy Lane commented that our documents cover rules and fines.
Susan Atwater of Primrose Lane commented that lights are not on in Country Walk and that street crossings are not handicapped accessible. Evidently the ADA has no requirements for private roads. Will be addressed with the developer.
Bonnie Farmer of Scarlet Lane reported a problem with moles that are disturbing the foundations of homes.  The Property Manager commented that moles are a big challenge and a problem throughout the community. The best solution is to eliminate the grubs that they feed on.

Deb Giampolo of Thoreau Circle stated that all new Directors should have a copy of the Capital Reserve study and volunteered to make copies.  The Property Manager stated that they are not accurate.  He said they could be scanned and added to the web-site.
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be in January, date and time to be determined.

The annual meeting will be held on December 16, 2010 at 6:30pm

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

DRAFT


These minutes are not yet approved.  They will be submitted for approval at the January Board Meeting.








